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Have you thought about attending the 
Association's 

ALL RANKS 

DINNER 
 

Saturday  19th  October 

At the Blackwood RSL 

THEY ARE ALWAYS GREAT EVENTS 

Full Details on page 9 

GET A GROUP TOGETHER OR 
COME AND SIT WITH YOUR MATES  
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DO YOU WANT YOUR OWN  
ASSOCIATION NAME BADGE? 

 

Since the last Newsletter we have organised 
another batch of nametags and they are currently 
being distributed. If there is any demand another 
batch can be produced. Please get your order in 
early 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The cost is a very affordable $10 per badge. 

If you would like a name badge  please email 
your request to gregrosser@adam.com.au  and 
include the name you would like on the Name 
Badge (in capital letters and spelt the way you 
would like it). 

 
 

 

I trust this newsletter finds everyone in good health 

and warming up after our cool winter. Since last 

newsletter there have been a few things of interest 

occurring. On the local front the committee has been 

working on keeping up to date with the Corps History 

Project (CHP) and also the RAEME National 

Association (RNA) and the website development. 

I am very pleased to advise that we have recently 

donated $300 to the CHP. This money would 

normally have been used as a donation for the 

Spanner Packs, but as the spanner pack requirement 

has reduced the committee agreed the CHP should 

receive our donation. 

This donation was well received, and Brig Ross Grant 

(Rtd) took the time to thank us for the donation. He 

explained that the donation would go toward the costs 

of moving the author around Australia to obtain 

photographs and oral histories from contributors. 

In regard to the RNA website, there is a lot of great 

working going on with conference calls among the 

state representatives and guys who have the technical 

knowledge and skills to make the new website a 

reality. The overall aim is to have the national site as a 

central information centre, and all state based sites 

retaining individual identities and information. The 

national site could, and logically should have items 

such as local state based events or at least the links to 

the state information. I think this is a very positive 

beginning for the website development and we will 

certainly benefit in the long run.  

On a more recent note the annual RAEME WOs, 

SNCOs and Officers Dinner was held at 16 ALR 

Officers Mess on Friday 30
th
 August. Hosted by 

Major Rod Fletcher, BC Support Battery, the night 

was as fun and enjoyable as usual with just on 40 

attending. We were very fortunate to also have ex 

HOC, BRIG Creagh attend as he stood in for our 

current HOC, BRIG Mathewson,  who is on leave. 

As usual the service and food at Woodside was very 

good, as was the company and venue. All those in 

attendance had a good night and our thanks go to 

Major Fletcher and all those who helped on the night. 

You will see in this newsletter information for the 

annual All Ranks Dinner. This year we are holding 

the function at the Blackwood RSL. This is the first 

time we have used this RSL and we are assured of a 

great meal and a great venue. That is the unbiased 

opinion of Bob Killoran. Bob is the past president of 

the Blackwood Sub-branch so he does actually have a 

bias. Please make an effort to attend as it is always an 

excellent opportunity to catch up with friends you 

may not have seen for a while. 

I wish you all the best. 

Richard Moyses  -  President 

Arte et Marte 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

Your Name 
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AEME/RAEME Association of SA 
DIARY DATES 2013 

 

 Activity/Function Date 
 

 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 17th October 

 - RAEME All Ranks Dinner (Mixed) Saturday 19th October 

 - Annual General Meeting (tentative) Sunday 1st December 

 - RAEME Birthday Family Function Sunday 1st December 

 
 

 

 

None Reported 

From Central Region 

 
 

 

 

 

Interstate deaths as Reported by the Queensland Association (with thanks Ed): 

• CAPT Peter Brown (POW) 

passed away peacefully 8 May 2013 

• David Everrett, VM (33rd) passed 

away peaceful - 13 May 2013  

• Bruno Kwas F&T(1963) 161 

Recce - passed away 13 Jun 2013  

• Colin "Joe" Smith passed away 

recently 

• MAJ Adrian Baker passed 

away 27 Jun 2013 

• Mal "Sleese"Wilson, VM 

(27th) succumbed to Asbestos 

poisoning 9 July 2013 

• Arthur Brennan  VM (9th) passed 

away peacefully - 15 Jul 2013 

• Robert "Bob" Martin passed way on 

22 Jul 2013 

• James "Joe" Hill VM (9th) passed 

away on 4 Aug 2013 

• SGT Merv Cotter Rec Mech passed 

away 10 Aug 2013 

 

VALE  –  Lest We Forget 
 

DON’T FORGET If you hear of one of our fellow members being sick let one of the 

committee know ASAP so they can organise someone to contact them. 

  All of us need to participate. 
 

 

Membership Renewals Due Now 
 

 

Has your membership expired !!!!!!!!!!!  Check Page 14 of this 

Newsletter and if the date shown is 2013 or earlier contact our 

Membership Officer - Bob Matthew on 8272 7472. 
 

CHECK THE LIST NOW 
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Our Latest Crossword 
 
Many thanks to Geoff Parker for preparing these crosswords 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  See Page 13  for Answers 
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2013 Central Region Officers, WOs and SNCOs 

Annual RAEME Corps Dinner 
The RAEME Central Region Corps Dinner was held 

on 30th August 2013 in the Officer’s Mess at 

Woodside Barracks.  

MAJ Fletcher, Battery Commander, CSS Battery, 

16 Air Land Regiment and his team of helpers did 

an excellent organising the 2013 Annual RAEME 

Dining-in Night  

The dinner was attended by approximately 40 current 

and retired RAEME members from ARA and ARES 

alike. As always, the night’s focus is to bring the 

RAEME brethren together to enjoy an excellent meal 

and wine, all in the name of Corps.  

The new Head of 

Corps, BRIG 

Mathewson was 

on long service 

leave so he was 

represented by 

our ex-Head of 

Corps BRIG  

David Creagh, 

(thank you sir) 

and he spoke 

about the Corps 

– where we 

currently are and 

where we're 

going. This 

 allowed no-longer serving members the opportunity 

to keep abreast of the current status of RAEME and 

promoted a great deal of discussion during the 

evening.  

The night was a great success, and our thanks go to 

MAJ Fletcher and his crew at 16 ALR for an excellent 

evening. Well done to all of you. The attendance at 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

this year's dinner was slightly down on last year and 

we hope more members can join us next year.  

Thanks to our photographer WO2 John Prince for taking lots 
of professional photos which will provide a lasting record of 
the event .  Ed 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MAJ Fletcher & BRIG Creagh 
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Corps History Project (CHP).

 

Your Association has made a $300 donation 
to help towards the development and 

implementation of this Project 
 

As many of you are aware, the intent of the 
project is to celebrate the achievements of 
individuals, sub-units and units of RAEME Corps 
during warlike, non-warlike operations and 
peacetime training activities. In short, the project 
team is still seeking stories on what individuals 
did at some stage during service in the Corps, 
which can be placed in a pictorial history of 
RAEME, to be published later this year. We are 
also still seeking your support to spread the 
message widely amongst your ex-RAEME 
friends, or colleagues, in your local region or 
beyond. 

The Project Team, but in particular, the 
authors/editors, Max Carmichael, Keirin Joyce 
and Frank Benfield, have commenced compiling 
the book along the following broad guidelines: 

Ch 1 – Forward from the Past. 

Ch 2 – A New Corps for a Modern Army. 

Ch 3 – BCOF and the Korean War. 

Ch 4 – Operations during the Malaya Emergency 
and Indonesian Confrontation. 

Ch 5 – At Home 1945 - 1972. 

Ch 6 – Operations in South Vietnam (SVN). 

Ch 7 – At Home 1973 to 1988. 

Ch 8 – UN Operations 1946- 2013. 

Ch 9 – The 1st and 2nd Gulf Wars and NATO 
Operations. 

Ch 10 – East Timor Intervention. 

Ch 11 – Involvement in Afghanistan. 

Ch 12 – Regional OPS and DCP. 

Ch 13 – Technical Aspects &Training. 

Ch 14 – At Home 1989 to 2013. 

Ch 15 – Projects and Procurement. 

Ch 16 - The Spirit of RAEME. 

Overall Progress. At this time, the Project Team 
is acquiring relevant stories to fit into the above 
chapters. We are experiencing difficulties 
acquiring stories for Ch 4, 5, 10 and 11 and a 
significant lack of photographs for all chapters. 
The project could also do with more stories from 
our other ranks to complement the many stories 
being provided by senior NCOs, warrant officers 
and officers – this will give the book a bit more 
balance. 

More specifically, we would appreciate more 
stories to do with the Corps involvement with the 
maritime element, our several deployments to 

the Antarctica and our involvement in peace 
monitoring on Bougainville. To date, we have 
only one useable CMF/ARES story from the part-
time members. We have no stories from 
Somalia. 

Solicitation and Competition for the Best 
Story and Photo. WO1 Paul Gibbs and WO1 
Nick Rees have instituted a competition for best 
photo and story on RAEME Face book – a prize 
of $500 each. This initiative has proven to be 
useful in promoting the Book as has the RAEME 
National Face book site. When all the stories and 
photos are consolidated in the repository, we will 
short-list around ten for the Corps Committee to 
judge and award the published prizes. 

Retention of Material. It is also our intention to 
place all stories, data and photographs provided 
from all sources into the RAEME Book 
Repository where it will be retained at Bandiana 
for all time. So even if we don’t use all the stories 
and photographs provided to the project team, 
they won’t be lost. 

Next Steps:  

In summary, and despite the fact that all 
members of the team have a “day job”, I assess 
the project has made sound progress and we are 
roughly on schedule. I must say that without 
naming anyone in particular, I have been well 
supported by my project team, and cannot thank 
them enough for all of their efforts to this point. 

Write your contributions and send the electronic 
copy to 

raemebookproject@hotmail.com and be 
eligible for the $500 prize for the best story. Send 
your hard copy to: 

HOC Cell – RAEME 

Latchford Barracks 

BANDIANA, VIC, 3694. 

Stay connected so that we can send you an 
order form. A copy of the writing instructions are 
available  from the contact email address below. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Kind regards, 

Ross L. G. Grant 
PD CHP 
raemebookproject@hotmail.com 
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IT'S OUR  BIRTHDAY 
 

2013  

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
 

Well its that time of year again, the 2013 Annual General Meeting will be held on the morning of Sunday 
1st December at Warradale Barracks starting at 10:00am sharp! The meeting will finish in time for the 
Birthday Function BBQ Lunch  

Details of the AGM will be confirmed in the Notice of AGM to be posted out in November. 

Attending the AGM does not mean that you will automatically find yourself on the committee. Most of the 
current committee members have indicated that they are willing to stand again, but new committee 
members are always welcome  

Our President MAJ Richard Moyses has advised that he will be standing for president again. 

Committee meetings are held bi-monthly at Warradale Barracks, currently on the 3rd Thursday of the 
month at 7:30pm (the date/time is subject to the agreement of the Committee members who are elected). 
The meetings are of a relaxed, informal nature and quite enjoyable. 

Remember, the committee represents YOU and the AGM is your opportunity to raise anything you would 
like to see the Association do or stop doing, the committee welcomes new ideas and we are always 
looking for better ways to do things. 

President and Committee 
 

2013  

RAEME BIRTHDAY FAMILY FUNCTION 
 

The Function Committee, is organising a mixed all ranks family function to celebrate the 71st Anniversary 
of the creation of the Corps of RAEME. The activity will be held in the Warradale Area Other Ranks' 
Canteen at Warradale Barracks on the afternoon of Sunday 1st December. Entry to Warradale Barracks is 
via the Main Gate on Oaklands Road. 

The function will commence after the AEME / RAEME Association AGM and a BBQ Lunch will be 
available from 12:30pm. Cost will be $10 per head for adults (children 12 years and under are FREE). 
Refreshments will be available from the Bar at mess prices. The 2013 Central Region "RAEME Soldier of 
the Year" Awards (sponsored by our Association) will be presented at this function. It is intended that the 
function will conclude at about 4:00pm. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This activity is for all serving and ex-serving RAEME members, their family and friends. Please tell all non 
Association RAEME personnel you know it is on and  invite them to join us. It is a great opportunity to 
renew old acquaintances and reminisce over a drink or two. 

An Invitation is included with this Newsletter. Please return the "tear off" slip to our secretary Don 
Harvy or ring him before Sunday 24th November so he can advise the Function Committee how 
many to cater for. 
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AEME/RAEME ASSOC of 

SA 

 "SOLDIERS OF THE 

YEAR" CENTRAL REGION 
 

Each year the AEME/RAEME Association 
presents awards to the most outstanding ARA 
and GRes soldiers in Central Region. The 2013 
Awards to the best ARA and GRes "Soldier of 
the Year" will be presented at the 2013 RAEME 
Corps Birthday Family Function on Sunday 
1st December. 
 

The award is open to all RAEME personnel in 
Central Region up to and including the rank of 
Corporal. Supervisors in all units are responsible 
for nominating eligible members they think 
worthy. Nominees will be assessed on both trade 
skills and soldier skills. All nominations are 
reviewed by a selection panel that will consist of 
Association President and executive committee, 
COLCOMD and as required:  

 ARA - Senior ARA Representative and 
the Senior ASM, or  

 GRes - OC and ASM 107 Fd Wkps Coy, 
9CSSB. 

 

Nominations to be forwarded to the President 
MAJ Richard Moyses   
 richard.moyses@defence.gov.au  
and   rmoyses@adam.com.au 
or he can be contacted on 0427 716 728 . 
 

Each winner will receive a personalised Trophy 
and his or her name will be inscribed on the 
“Perpetual Plaque” for each category, which is 
hung in the Orderly Room at the winner's place 
of work. 
 

Good luck to all serving RAEME Soldiers - Ed. 

 

 

REQUEST FOR INFORMATION 
 
QLD Branch asked us to circulate this request Ed 
 

We received a request from Michael May who 
was a Metal smith/welder with Watercraft 
Workshops in Sydney in the 1980’s for 
information on MAJ John Gorman who was the 
OC at that time. Michael would like to renew 
contact. Michael’s Ph is (07) 4789 1109. 

 
 

 

RAEME  

Craftsman 

 Port 

2013 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The annual production of the RAEME Corps Port 
is a long standing tradition within the Corps. It 
focuses on promoting esprit de Corps as well as 
raising a few dollars for the Corps Fund.  
 
This year’s RAEME Craftsman Port, sponsored 
by 7 RAR (Mech) Tech Spt Pl, is a delicious Dark 
Tawny Port from the well known Martin Cellars 
Winery which is in our famous Barossa Valley 
wine region.  
 

The Association Merchandising 
Representative Bob Killoran has 
ordered a quantity of 2013 RAEME 
Craftsman Port for sale to Association 
members so contact him if you are 
interested in obtaining a bottle (or 2).  
 

Great value at $20 per bottle  
 
This Port is ideal for collectors, but it is also 
ready to drink NOW. 
 
 

KIDS 
The science teacher was discussing insects in her 
biology class for the kids.  She said, "Moths always 
fly with their legs apart. Can anybody tell me why?" 

Some of the students looked at each other in a 
state of total confusion. 

Then Little Johnny raised his hand. When called 
upon, he said, "Miss, have you ever seen the SIZE 
of moth-balls?" 
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AEME/RAEME Association of SA  

ALL RANKS DINNER 2013 
This is a mixed event, Spouses /partners welcome 

  When  -  Saturday 19th October 

  Where  -  Blackwood RSL 
     1 Brighton Parade, Blackwood  

  Time  -  6.30 for 7.00pm 

  Menu  -  Entree, Choice Mains and Dessert 

  Cost  -  $28 per person (Drinks at Bar prices) 

  Dress  -  Neat Casual 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

.................................................................................................................................................................... 

 

I wish to / am unable to attend   (circle choice)  Please advise if you have any special dietary requirements. 

Name  ................................................ Partner   ...................................................... 

Contact Telephone Number   ...................................................... 

Attached is my Cheque/Money order for $.................. 

RSVP by 7th October 2013     Replies to    Don Harvy   
10 Oliver Street,     
REYNELLA   SA  5161,  
Phone (08) 70074470 or 0412 021 411 

 
Special Requirements 

...................................................................................................................................................... 

...................................................................................................................................................... 
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Visit to the REME Museum of Technology 
and presentation of an Association Plaque  

 

On the 18th August this year, whilst our Treasurer, Ron 

Moran was in the UK, arrangements were made to visit 

and meet with MAJ R.J. Henderson (Retd) Director 

REME Museum of Technology and present an 

AEME/RAEME Association SA Plaque to the Museum 

at ArborField, Nr Reading Berkshire UK.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The presentation in the Commonwealth Display Room 

 

The Corps of the Royal Electrical and Mechanical 

Engineers Museum of Technology is home to displays 

on military and trade training chronicling the corps’ role 

in 'keeping the punch in the army’s fist'. A vehicle 

exhibition hall houses 20 specialist repair and recovery 

vehicles and there is a unique collection of early 

examples of military electronic hardware, test equipment 

and literature, said to be unequalled anywhere in the UK 

 

The museum has an interesting history, the garrison was 

established in 1911 as a Remount Depot, which 

supplied the military with horses for both operational 

and ceremonial purposes.During the Second World 

War, the garrison functioned as the Army Technical 

School. Since its establishment, the garrison has been 

the location of a number of Army Apprentices College 

and technical schools.  

 

ArborField is currently the location of the Regimental 

Headquarters of the Corps of Royal Electrical and 

Mechanical Engineers of the British Army. The 

garrison contains Hasbrouck Barracks, which is a 

training base for the Royal Electrical and Mechanical 

Engineers (REME) School of Electronic and 

Aeronautical Engineering (SEAE). The potential 

craftsmen within SEAE, study in the school to learn a 

trade as aircraft technicians, avionics technicians, and 

electronics technicians, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The REME Museum of Technology ArborField Garrison 

Nr Reading Berkshire UK 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Second_World_War
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Second_World_War
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Army_Apprentices_College
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Technical_school
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Royal_Electrical_and_Mechanical_Engineers
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Royal_Electrical_and_Mechanical_Engineers
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/British_Army
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Royal_Electrical_and_Mechanical_Engineers
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Royal_Electrical_and_Mechanical_Engineers
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VETERANS HEALTH WEEK 2013 
FAMILY FUN DAY - 20 OCT - ALL WELCOME 
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Lone Ranger 
(Very appropriate if you have seem the latest movie) 

The Lone Ranger and Tonto went camping in the 
desert. After they got their tent all set up, both men fell 
sound asleep.  

Some hours later, Tonto wakes the Lone Ranger and 
says, 'Kemo Sabe, look towards sky, what you see? ' 
'The Lone Ranger replies, 'I see millions of stars.'  

What that tell you?' asked Tonto.  

The Lone Ranger ponders for a minute then says, 
'Astronomically speaking, it tells me there are millions of 
galaxies and potentially billions of planets.  

Astrologically, it tells me that Saturn is in Leo.  

Time wise, it appears to be approximately a quarter past 
three in the morning. 

Theologically, the Lord is all-powerful and we are small 
and insignificant. 

Meteorologically, it seems we will have a beautiful day 
tomorrow. 

What's it tell you, Tonto?' 

"You dumber than buffalo sh*t. It means someone stole 
tent." 

 

Proper Southern Lady 

The lady was a Southern Baptist who attended services 
and taught Sunday School every week. 

One Sunday an out of town acquaintance, a gentleman, 
was in the pew right behind her. He noted what a fine 
looking woman she was. While they were taking up the 
collection, the man leaned forward and said, "Hey, how 
about you and I having dinner on Tuesday?" 

"Why yes, that would be nice", the lady responded. 
Well, the gentleman couldn't believe his luck. 

On Tuesday he picked the lady up and took her to the 
finest restaurant in that part of South Carolina . When 
they sat down, the gentleman looked over at her and 
suggested, "Would you like a cocktail before dinner?" 

"Oh, no," said the fine example of southern 
womanhood, "What ever would I tell my Sunday School 
class?"  

Well, the gentleman was set back a bit, so he didn't say 
much until after dinner, when he pulled out a pack of 
cigarettes and asked, "Would you like a smoke?" 

"Oh my goodness no," said the woman. "I couldn't face 
my Sunday School class if I did!" 

Well, the man felt pretty low after that, so they left, got in 
his car and as he was driving the lady home, they 
passed the local Holiday Inn. He'd been morally 
rebuffed twice already, so he figured he had nothing to 
lose so he ventured forth with, "Ahhh... mmmm ... how 
would you like to stop at this motel?" 

"Sure, that would be nice," she said in anticipation. 

The gentleman couldn't believe his ears, and did a fast 
u-turn right then and there, and drove back to the motel 
and checked in. 

The next morning, after a wild and passionate night of 
the most incredible love making imaginable, the 
gentleman awoke first. He looked at the lovely Dixie 
darling lying there in the bed and with remorse thought, 
"What the hell have I done?  

He shook her awake and pleaded, "I've got to ask you 
one thing, whatever are you going to tell your Sunday 
School class?" 

The lady said, "The same thing I always tell 
them,..You don't have to smoke and drink to have a 
good time..."  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hope you got them all correct. Thanks again Geoff 
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MEMBERSHIP 

Subs are due on 1 July in the year your 
membership is current until. If the date on your 
membership card (and the list below) shows 2013, 
(or before) then you subs are due NOW 

Subs are $10 per year with a maximum forward 
payment of 5 years eg $50 for five years. 

All subs are to be forwarded to the Membership 
Member CPL Bob Matthew (40 Ashbourne Ave 
KINGSWOOD SA 5062).  Please include details of 
your date of birth if you wish to claim the free “over 
75 year rule” membership.  

Remember not to send cash through the post as we 
have cases of this going missing with Australia Post. 

According to the records, the following persons are 
financial members of the Association: 

Honorary Life Members 

Mike Culley, Dutchy Holland, Eddy Kaminski, Bob 
Killoran, Grant Kuchel, George Robinson,  David Turner  

Current Members 

Wally Ade (2015), Milton Ahrens (2013), Frank Aldous 
(Over 75), Jeff Allen (2008), Kurt Andersen (2014), 
Heath Arblaster (2013),Graham Arthy (2011), Peter 
Badcock (Over 75), Matthew Barrington (2010), Joe 
Barton (Over 75), Richard Beare (2009), Gavin Bellis 
(2010), Paul Berk (2017), Wayne Birch (2013), Philip 
Birkett (2012), John Black (2014), Helmut Bohn 
(2013),James Boulton (2009), David Brand (2015),Kent 
Brown (2014), Shane Buckley (2012),Robert Butler 
(2012), Nicholas Cashman (2012), Robert Castle 
(2012), Dave Cawthorne (2009),Ian Chambers (2012), 
Craig Chatterton (2008), Marcellin Chee (2010), John 
Clark (2012), Trevor Clerke (2015),Geoff Coat (2018), 
Brian Cogan (2014), Don Collins (2015), George Cooke 
(2016),Phillip Coppin (2013), John Corkran (2013), Ian 
Coulter (Over 75), Peter Cox (2015), Ron Coxon OAM 
(2011),  George Craig (2014),  Bob Davis (2021), Gavin 
D’Cruz (2008), Roy Dotter (2012),Marek Dubovinsky 
(2012), Chris Duffield (2017), Nick Ebbs (2014), Len 
Edwards (2008), Mick Ellis (2014), Bluey Etheridge 
(2011), Kym Everett (2013), Andew Ferguson (2016), 
Ken Field (2010), Jim Fisher (2013), Brian Flavel 
(2014), Jan Gancarz (2015), Charlie Gauci (2015), Bob 
Gell (2014), Nick Gogilis (Over 75), Steve Gough 
(2015), Steve Gould (2011), Bob Gourley (2008), Tony 
Gow (2012), Steven Grigg (2008), Robert Hansford 
(2013), Jock Hart (2012), Don Harvy (2015),Anthony 
Harriden (2014), Arthur Hasse (2013), Norm Hay (Over 
75), Greg Hay (2015), Colin Haynes (2014), Jim 
Hendrickx (2008), Tony Hinton (2015), Brian Holmes 
(2017), Darryl Horner (2010), John Howard (2016), Gary 
Howell (2018), Rodney Hussey (2013), Christopher 
Jackson (2011), Graham Janz (2016), Juris Jaudzems 
(2014),Ian Jeisan (2015), Jeff Johns (2011), Lindsay 
Johnson (2013),Mark Johnson(2015), Ben Jones 
(2010), Eric Kelly (2014), Bob King (Over 75), Geoff 
Kohler (2015), Colin Kuchel (2014), Hans Larsen 
(2008), Alf Lee (2014), Lou Leeuwrik (2021), Greg Lowe 
(2018), Chris Macintosh (2036), Steve Maher (2008), 
Alan Marks (Over 75), Trevor Martin (2011), Bob 

Matthew (2014), Bob Mathews (2011), Reg Mc Coll 
(2010), Alan McGregor (2008),  Fred McInerney (2015), 
Philip McKelliff (2012), Pete McKenzie (2011), Buzz 
Meakes (2020),Jake Meaney (2016),Gary Meinhardt 
(2011), Terry Monten (2017), Ian Moody (2014), Ron 
Moran (2022), Don Morgan OAM (Over 75), Richard 
Moyses (2014), Barry Naulty (2013), Ian Nicholls 
(2017), Gary Nicolescu (2020), Sam Nowak (2011), Jim 
Nurse (2010), Troy Oakes (2015), Dave O’Brien 
(2013),Peter Oliver (2014), Alex Oschmanns (2013), 
John Owen (2014), Frank Owen OAM (2018), Dick 
Pailthorpe (2011), Doug Pammenter (2012), Nick 
Papanikolaou (2020), Geoff Parker (2013), Trevor 
Parrott (2012), Roger Parsons (2014) David Pearce 
(2013), Lionel Penley (2015), Rex Perry (2014), Stuart 
Phillis (2010),John Prince(2019), John Raftery (2014), 
Chris Rajasingham (2013), Hank Ramm (2016), Mick 
Reeve (2013), Pete Reynolds (2015), Greg Robinson 
(2014), Bill Roch (2011),Stephen Rogers (2017), Greg 
Rosser (2016), Dennis Rowlands (2028), Ray Ryan 
(2017), Perry Sangster (2014), Brian Sayers (2009), 
Barra Schmidke (2013), Jack Separovic (2012), 
Glendon Shaw (2011), Dave Shelly (2009), Bob Silcock 
(2014), Craig Smith (2008), Chris Smith (2010), Victor 
Sobotnik (2016), Walter Soroka (2014), Max Sparrow 
(2012), Debbie Spicer (2009), Ian Starick (2014), 
Murray Stock (2012), Penny Stone (2012), Donald 
Sutherland (2013), James Szpunar (2012) , Ian Taylor 
(2017), Paul Teague (2010),Bob Temby (2014), 
Graham Terry (Over 75), Noel Thomas (2011), Jim 
Thomas (2010), Robert Thompson (2012)  Dick Tischer 
(2017), Ken Treloar (2014), Donald Tremethick (2018), 
Graham Tweeddale (2013), Keith Tyler (2012), Damien 
Van De Velde (2016), Mark Van Oostveen (2020),P 
Walker (2011), Mark Warde (2009), Eugene Wasilenia 
(2010), Bruce Watson (2015),   Marcus Wauchope 
(2010), Bruce Waye (2010), Alan Webb (2010), Paul 
Weir (2011), Graham West OAM (2014),Richard 
Whippy (2012), Brett Wilkeson (2013), Craig Williams 
(2021), Warren Williams (2012), Alan Wilson (2008), 
John Wilson (2015), Betty Winstanley (2015), Pat 
Wright (2014), Brian Yelds (2017), John Zander (2017), 
Pete Zander (2017) 
 

Associate Members 
 

Edna Brown (2007), Marg Culley (2014), Pam Gaskin 
(2016), Anne-Michelle Howell (2015), Christine Kuchel 
(2017), Joan Lorraine (2010), Judy Turner (2012) 
 

CHANGE OF ADDRESS 
 

Please inform the Secretary, CPL Bob Matthew, or 
a member of the Committee of Management of any 
change of postal address or email address. Please 
note the changes in the Committee – including 
contact details changes. 
 
Disclaimer 
The thoughts and opinions expressed in the articles in this 
Newsletter are those held by the individual writers and 
contributors, and are not necessarily those of the President, 
the committee, the Association members, or the Editor. The 
spelling of names, groups and places are as given to the 
editor and the editor apologizes if they are in any way 
incorrect. 
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